
An entire year has passed since we have 

gathered as a faith community for worship, study, and fellowship. All 

of us miss seeing one another in this familiar place of gathering. And 

we long for and pray for the day when it is safe for us to meet here 

again. A precious few of our church members have contracted and 

thankfully, recovered from the coronavirus, yet the virus unfortunate-

ly took the life of our own Martha Langston. 

For one year now our church leaders and I have made the difficult 

decision to cancel our services and activities until further notice due 

to the Covid-19 pandemic. This decision is likely unpopular with 

some of you, but we have acted in good faith for the safety and 

health of our elderly congregation. As a result, we can be grateful 

that no one has contracted the coronavirus within our facility. 

The future remains uncertain, as always. We are dealing with an un-

precedented, unpredictable, and potentially deadly virus that obliges 

us to exercise extreme caution, both personally and publicly. The 

harsh reality of over 500,000 coronavirus deaths in our Nation is ap-

palling. We can do better than this and we will. This Lenten season is 

an opportune time for us to reflect, repent, and pray, as we trust in 

God and in one another to carry us through this distressing period. 

Grace & Peace, 

Rev. Don Hubbard    
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The mission of the First 

Christian Church, Hot 

Springs, Arkansas, is to 

worship God in a Christ-

centered, Spirit-led com-

munity; to win people to 

Christ by sharing the 

good news of God’s love; 

and to provide opportu-

nities for growth in 

Christian faith, living, 

and service. 



John has been volunteering at the Jackson House 

for 20 years doing a variety of tasks. His mission 

now is delivering donuts from Paradise Donuts out 

70 West! Kudos to you John for not letting this crazy 

time keep you down!  

 

Thank our local businesses and frequent them as 

much as possible.  

  

Hello Friends,  

     We enjoyed our February zoom meeting. Our next 

meeting will be March 17th at 11:30 on zoom. This is 

also St. Patrickõs Day so wear something green! 

Remember, these meetings are open to everyone! I 

am looking forward to seeing you then.  

 

Blessings,  

Valerie  

  John Macchietto aka “donut man”                     

Zoom Gathering 

 

March 13th 

remember to set 

your clocks  

FORWARD 1 hour! 

 

Thought for the Month 

“We can’t help everyone, but 
Everyone can help someone.” 

Ronald Reagan 



 

A significant winter storm brought historic low temperatures to much of the U.S. 
and Canada this week. The impact was especially consequential in Texas, where 
the infrastructure is not equipped for severe cold. Many across the state have ex-
perienced prolonged power outages as dangerously cold temperatures persist, as 
well as water system failures and damage due to frozen pipes.  

  

Week of Compassion is in touch with church leaders in the affected areas, re-
sponding to needs through Disciples Regions and local congregations, as well as 
ecumenical partners.  

So far, Week of Compassion has received reports of the following impact to Dis-
ciples. Though most of the impact is in Texas, these numbers represent multiple 

regions across the U.S.: 

22 churches/camps with damage (ranging from minor leaks to inches of water throughout whole 
buildings) 

19 churches with households with confirmed damage 

14 churches/camps provided/providing relief to neighbors 

Across a total of 36 congregations and 2 camps/conference centers 

In addition to providing support for congregations and households that sustained damage--primarily from 
burst pipes and flooding--Week of Compassion is providing ministry grants for Disciples congregations 
as they serve their neighbors. Our churches across multiple regions are working to provide warming shel-
ters, food assistance, and essential supplies to those in urgent need.  

Rev. Virzola Law, Senior Minister of Northway Christian Church in Dallas, shares: “The DFW area is not 
built for this extreme weather. Yet with the resources of so many--like Week of Compassion and our 
neighbors--we were able show up and provide the basics. Shelter for some; water for others; food for 
many. Blankets for warmth. And even a shoulder (with a mask on). The distance was closed because so 
much love continues to be unmasked. Christ and Community have bridged the gaps in amazing ways as 
we continue to move through this time… We are stronger together as the body of Christ, and Week of 
Compassion makes that possible.” 

And from Rev. Allison Lanza, Associate Minister of Ridglea Christian Church in Fort Worth: “Week of 
Compassion has already called offering help to our church and our community... Every call and text I get 
is filled with tragedy unbelievable, and miracles of kindness all wrapped together... God makes a way 
when there is no way. God turns despair into hope and death into life, especially when it seems most im-
possible.”  

As always, in times of need, Disciples want to help. For now, the best way to show your love and 
support for those impacted by these winter storms is to ñStay, Pray and Give.ò When you give to 
Week of Compassion, we deploy those resources immediately to ensure that they reach those who 
need it most. You can give on our website www.weekofcompassion.org  ; via check; or by texting  
WoC to 41444. Designate your gift for ñU.S. Storms and fires.ò  
 

Your gifts will support these immediate responses, as well as long-term recovery as we continue to work 
with partners to meet ongoing needs in the weeks and months ahead. 

Many congregations are lifting up the Week of Compassion Special Offering this week and next. These 
recent winter events remind us of the ways we are connected, sharing the presence of our wider church in 
places of great need. Your gifts to Week of Compassion ensure that we can respond immediately and 
ñLet Love Flowò when there is a disaster-- whether far away or in our own backyard.   

Pray and Give: How to help Texas, and Beyond. 

http://www.weekofcompassion.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001u6rdb-52-sVC5OaHLZuIECAxQZCHzk5EWi0xg1gLptEGqIJRfuEvWj9sMOX7XV4IaR4mMngGACLj18Gnji-R7N_6drnKE5c3C5a4A6CQCybU873Xphr96zG4so8NuvyJtxP95F4WD0keRf2Z3OEkgaQusyP2XuIdcAUfStWh5bI=&c=Lrwj8DNlpmLbukQkYo8eVDNWHdXyPpdlg8jkuqxzY-39IQVixv7-X
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Dick Hundley  

Mary  
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March 2021  


